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The Ascension Of The Lord

Ascending	To	Presence

So…handled any interesting snakes lately?

Scripture scholars agree that today's Gospel text 
was not written by Mark but was added much 
later, probably because it was felt that where Mark 
actually stopped writing in verse 8 left the Gospel 
on a negative and unfinished note. The text was 
most likely derived from events that happened in 
the early church such as Paul getting bitten by a 
viper and being unharmed. (It's healthy to note 
that Paul didn't pick up a viper on purpose!)

But because it wasn't written by Mark and may not have been Jesus' words doesn't mean there is no value 
to the text. The part that jumped out at me was, “And	 they	went	 out	 and	 proclaimed	 the	 good	 news	
everywhere	while	the	Lord	worked	with	them	and	confirmed	the	message	by	the	signs	that	accompanied	it.”	

We are always drawn to the sensational so 'by	the	signs	that	accompanied	it' is probably what sticks in most 
people's minds. What I want to point out are the words, 'while	the	Lord	worked	with	them'. 

We are a literal people and on Ascension Sunday we visualize Jesus ascending and going far, far away. For 
humans, what is out of sight is out of mind and often out of reality. However, the writer of this Gospel text, 
writing from the other side of the Ascension, is definitely saying that in the case of Jesus, out of sight meant 
into a new mind and a new reality. The focus was no longer on the corporeal body of Jesus but on the 
corporeal body of Christ. '…while	the	Lord	worked	with	them'	says that Jesus was not just in one spot being 
the central figure who was proclaiming his forgiving love  and performing all the miracles; he was 
everywhere working alongside and inside everyone. He still is.

He did not go away to become the absentee landlord or the ivory tower micro-manager. He ascended to the 
Kingdom – and where is the Kingdom?

The Kingdom of God is within you!

Jean Allen
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 Ministry Liturgical Schedule to be continued at a later date

Indoor Worship 
Services continue to 
be suspended until 
further notice at the 

direction our 
Provincial Health 

Authority.

We will update you on any 
news as soon as we receive 

further information.

.

Mass Schedule

What’s Happening Around The Diocese
Mass With the Bishop Live Streamed from the Diocese of Victoria website  go to: 
https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne
Ÿ Sunday - 10:00 am
Ÿ Monday to Friday - 7:00 pm

The following important News has been shared on the Diocesan website at:
 .  https://www.rcdvictoria.org/news/canadian-reporting-system-for-sexual-abuse-or-cover-up-by-a-catholic-bishop
 On Thursday, May 6, 2021, the Bishops of Canada launched a national, bilingual service for reporting situations of sexual abuse 
either committed or covered-up by a Bishop.  This service furthers their commitment to responsibility, accountability and transparency 
in matters of clergy sexual abuse and their commitment to facilitate healing and justice for victims-survivors.

 Individuals can access the reporting system online ( ) or by calling toll-free 1-866-892-3737 from BishopReportingSystem.ca

anywhere in Canada, 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, 365 days per year. 

    The reporting system was developed by ClearView Strategic Partners, a Canadian provider of an independent reporting 

platform. ClearView's technology benefits anyone wanting to make such a report by providing them with a secure and confidential 

platform, allowing them to remain anonymous if they so choose, and ensuring all communications are documented and preserved.

 The Catholic Bishops of Canada condemn the sin and crime of sexual abuse in the strongest possible terms. No one should ever 

have to endure the pain, humiliation, and long-term suffering it causes, nor should anyone have to doubt that serious consequences 

await a perpetrator of sexual abuse or cover-up. With this reporting system, the Bishops make themselves accountable to live with 

integrity and to address reports of sexual abuse according to Church and civil law. The Church grieves with victim-survivors and 

profoundly regrets the tremendous harm caused. The Bishops of Canada wish to reach out and accompany victims-survivors along the 

path that restores justice and promotes healing.

 Reports of current or historical sexual abuse by any other member of the Diocese of Victoria (clergy, religious, employees or 

volunteers) may be made by calling 1-800-968-3146.  This number connects to an independent reporting service which can assist in 

contacting the appropriate authorities and help access counselling services. For more information about Responsible Ministry and Safe 

Environment in the Diocese of Victoria, please visit .  Thank you for your prayers and https://www.rcdvictoria.org/responsible-ministry

the support you provide to victim-survivors in the ongoing work of healing.   In Communion, Bishop Gary Gordon

St. Joseph's Conference 
The Society of St. Vincent de Paul

Pandemic or not…. Your generosity helps the less fortunate, a lot!

Support by donating online. 
https://www.ssvpvancouverisland.ca

Email stephanie.jm.peters@gmail.com 
if you are curious about joining St. Vincent de Paul

to help those in need in our local communities.

Personal Sacraments: Fr. Alfie will be available for Holy Communion and Reconciliation, in 
the church, on Sundays, from 10am to 12pm (noon). Sacrament of Reconciliation also by 
appointment . Please call parish office 250-479-7413 to arrange.
Sacrament of Marriage: Inquiries must be made 6 months in advance. Register at the office. 
Marriage preparation class is compulsory.
Sacrament of Baptism: At this time Baptisms are being held privately. Please call parish office 
to arrange 250-479-7413.
Catechism and Sacraments of Reconciliation, Confirmation and First Communion: 
email:  ourcatechismjourney@gmail.com
Pastoral Care Visits While in Hospital: We remind the faithful that privacy legislation in BC 
prevents the release of information regarding hospital admissions.  If you or someone you 
love are admitted to a hospital  and  would  like a visit from your pastor or Eucharistic Minister, 
please call your parish office. 
For emergency calls only call 250-889-3761 and ask for Fr. Sean Flynn.

Here is the latest edition of Fr. 
Alfie's Table - really delicious Hot 
Italian Sausages with Red Peppers.

Enjoy the video and the dish!

Hot Italian Sausages

 All Masses are suspended 
until further notice

By pre-registration only 
 up to 50 people per Mass

Weekday Masses
Monday ~ 7:00pm

Wednesday ~ 7:00pm
Friday ~ 9:00am
Friday ~ 7:00pm

Weekend Masses
Saturday ~ 6:00pm
Sunday ~ 9:00am

Sunday ~ 11:00am
Sunday ~ 6:00pm

O N L I N E  M A R R I A G E  
PREPARATION COURSE
During this time, we are offering 
our Marriage Preparation 
Course fully online, and couples wil
l be able to work through the 
program at their own pace. The 

https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne
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The parish office is open during regular hours of operation 
Tuesday through Friday, 8:30am to 3:30pm (with the 
exception of stat holidays). Masks are required before entering the 
premises. The church will remain open for private prayer during 
regular office hours, with existing COVID-19 safeguards in place.

Newsworthy and Noteworthy This Week in our Community
Monday May 17
No Mass
Tuesday May 18
No Mass
Wednesday May 19
Canada Health Day
Mass celebrated privately
Thursday May 20
No Mass 
Friday May 21
Mass celebrated privately
Saturday May 22
6:00pm Mass live-streamed
Sunday May 23 Pentecost Sunday
Mass celebrated privately

Ÿ All Masses are fully registered to the MAXIMUM of 50. 
It is requested that registered Mass attendees arrive 10 
minutes prior to Mass start time.

Ÿ We have created an “extra” wait list for all Masses for 
the next available spot if attendance is not at full 
capacity.

Ÿ We need accurate contact information for every person 
who attends Mass.

Ÿ You may sign up for only one Mass per week. This 
Mass that you sign-up for will be the same and only 
Mass that you may attend during the week, until new 
directives are given.

Ÿ You must check in with Usher upon arrival and wait to 
be invited in.

Ÿ

Attention: Out of Town/Out of Province Visitors
Mass Live Streamed - As a visitor, please join the Bishop 
for Mass streamed online here: 

https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne

Mass Intentions
May 19 - Special Int. Sr. Gemma Pires

May 21 - + Anthony Wroblewski
May 22 - + Terezinha Rebello/+ Aniceto Salido

BURSARIES and AWARDS 
are available through the Diocesan website: 
https://www.rcdvictoria.org under Programs

Deadline for submittals is July 15th.

Responsible Ministry 
and Safe Environment

Year of St. Joseph

Back in December,  Pope Francis proclaimed the Year of St. Joseph
beginning on the Solemnity of the Immaculate Conception 

th(December 8 ), and continuing to the same feast in 2021.
This year was chosen as it marks the 150th anniversary of Blessed 
Pope Pius IX's declaration of St Joseph as Patron of the Universal 
Church.  St. Joseph is the patron saint of many other things as well, 
including the Americas and Canada.  Many Canadian churches are 
named for him:  St. Joseph's Oratory in Montreal, Quebec is the 
largest church in Canada; closer to home, we have three different 
churches dedicated to St. Joseph in our Diocese, in Tahsis, 
Chemainus, and Victoria.

Pope Francis wrote an Apostolic Letter entitled   (“With Patris Corde

a Father's Heart”) to mark the start of the Year.  In it, he describes St. 

Joseph as a beloved, tender and loving father; an obedient, 

accepting and creatively courageous father; a working father, and a 

father in the shadows.  He also notes how St. Joseph, “the man who 

goes unnoticed, a daily, discreet and hidden presence… reminds us 

that those who appear hidden or in the shadows can play an 

incomparable role in the history of salvation” – an important 

reminder during this pandemic, when we've seen how “our lives 

are woven together and sustained by ordinary people, people often 

overlooked.” 

Pope Francis ended his Letter with a prayer to St. Joseph.  Let us join 

with Catholics around the world in praying to this special saint:

Hail, Guardian of the Redeemer,
Spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary.
To you God entrusted his only Son;
in you Mary placed her trust;
with you Christ became man.

Blessed Joseph, to us too,

show yourself a father

and guide us in the path of life.

Obtain for us grace, mercy, and courage,

and defend us from every evil.  Amen.

St. Joseph and Sacred Heart 
Regular Sunday Mass Celebrations

live-streamed every week on Saturdays at 6:00pm
will alternate weekly between both parishes

th th th st th th, ndApril 10 , 17 , 24  & May 1 , 8 , 15 22
Please click here for the link to live-streamed Masses

Oh, How The Garden Grows! 
(AND SO DO THE WEEDS)

We are looking for volunteers to help with the 
weeding around the church property, now and 

during the summer months. If you want to get out of the house and 
get some sunshine, this is for you! Only qualification is gloves and a 
trowel.  THERE IS PLENTY TO DO. Please contact parish office, or 
better still, just show up and we’ll give you a patch.

Personal Sacraments
Sundays from 10:00 am until 12:00 noon in the church

You must sign in when you arrive and observe 
COVID-19 restrictions and safety protocols. 

The church is limited to a maximum of 10 persons at a time.

Although Masses are not open to the public, we are still taking 
intentions for the living and deceased. Fr. Alfie is celebrating 
Mass privately on Wednesday and Friday, so even if you don't 
hear your loved one's name said out loud, know that your mass 
intention is being said.

How To Donate On-Line
Canada Helps online donation:
https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/47256
(immediate electronic tax receipt issued by Canada Helps)
E transfers:
Follow the steps outlined on your on-line banking site
Send funds to sjtwparish@rcdvictoria.org
Credit Cards:
Credit Card Donations
Pre-authorized Debit:
PAD Agreement

Job Posting: 
UVic/Camosun College Chaplain

 
Please find attached a job posting for a Roman Catholic Chaplain 

to serve at the University of Victoria and Camosun College.  
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/employment

Join Pope Francis in prayer for an end to the pandemic:

May is always a month dedicated to our Blessed Mother Mary. This 
year, Pope Francis is encouraging Catholics across the globe to mark 
the month in a special way, with a “marathon” of prayer for an end to 
the Covid-19 pandemic. Each day in May at 9:00 am Pacific Time, 
Vatican News will broadcast a recitation of the Rosary from various 
Marian Shrines around the world. The broadcasts can be viewed 
online at:   https://www.vaticannews.va/en.html
Bishop Gary hopes that Catholics in the Diocese of Victoria will 
participate. “This is a very worthy initiative,” he says, “an amazing 
learning and praying experience at the beginning of the day to create 
an awareness of our global interconnectedness as brothers and 
sisters.” Hail Holy Queen, Mother of Mercy, our life, our sweetness, 
and our hope. To you do we cry!

https://www.youtube.com/c/RCDVictoriaLiveOne
https://www.rcdvictoria.org
https://www.vaticannews.va/en/pope/news/2020-12/pope-francis-proclaims-year-of-st-joseph.html
http://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/apost_letters/documents/papa-francesco-lettera-ap_20201208_patris-corde.html
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC9tUalZDIFwlLV1imrPkNKg
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC9tUalZDIFwlLV1imrPkNKg
mailto:sjtwparish@rcdvictoria.org
https://000011.parishpal.com/files/docs/Payment_Authorization_Form_for_Credit_Card_Donations.pdf
https://000011.parishpal.com/files/docs/Payment_Authorization_Form_for_Credit_Card_Donations.pdf
https://000011.parishpal.com/files/docs/PAD_Agreement.pdf
https://www.rcdvictoria.org/employment
https://www.vaticannews.va/en.html


Pastor      Fr. Alfredo Monacelli
Admin Assistant/Secretary/Bookkeeper      Jennifer Smith/Sandi Duncan/Pat O’Brien - Office hours 8:30 am-3:30 pm Tues-Fri  
Custodian     Ralph Scheurle (250) 361-8432
Responsible Ministry Coordinator   Ann Glas email: email: annglas@hotmail.com
Altar Server Training/Coordinator   Jeanine Woodman email: jwoodman326@gmail.com
Baptism      tbd  
Contemplative Community   Charlie Allen (778) 433-5772 email:   (2nd & 4th Saturdays)charlieballen@gmail.com
Children’s Liturgy of the Word   Martin Poulin (250) 744-3288 email: kmpoulin@telus.net
Children’s Religious Education   Angela Grohovac, Beth Geras and Lily Blair email:  ourcatechismjourney@gmail.com
Development and Peace    Sister Marina Smith SSA email: sandandseaandsky@gmail.com
Eucharistic Ministry Contact   Jenny Di Castri email:  jdicastri@gmail.com
SJTW Pastoral Care Outreach Ministry  Denise Kyfiuk email: dakyf1@gmail.com
Rite of Christian Initiation(RCIA)    Chris and Carmelle Whiteley (250) 886-2987 email: carmelle.whiteley@gmail.com
Youth Group - Grades 6 to 12   Claudia and Oscar Hinojosa email: cigr0112@gmail.com
St. Joseph’s School    Pre School-Grade 7.  Call school office (250) 479-1232 for more info
Catholic Women’s League(CWL)    President: Barbara Strong (250) 881-8612
Knights of Columbus    John Vukovic email: kofc13356@gmail.com
St. Vincent de Paul     Stephanie Peters (250) 514-7853 email:  (meetings    stephanie.jm.peters@gmail.com
      3rd Wednesday via Zoom)
Coffee/Hospitality Committee   Barbara Strong (250) 881-8612 email: barbara.victoria127@gmail.com
Finance Committee Chair   Mel Evangelista email: mel.evangelista@gmail.com
Proclaimer Schedule Coordinator   Bernadette D’Souza email: aberniedsouza@gmail.com
ProclaimerTraining Coordinator   Moira King email: moiraking@shaw.ca
Liturgy Committee Chair    Esmee Rothschild email:  rothjones@pacificcoast.net
Social and Ecological Justice Committee  Sr. Marina Smith email: sandseaandsky@gmail.com
Parish Pastoral Council    Brian Fox, Carmelle Whiteley, Mylinh Trinh, Claudia Garcia, George Flint,      
      Karen Wysiecki
     

Contacts in the Parish

    

 

 
 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

We appreciate the support of these sponsors -- please support them!

Experienced Private Caregiver
      accepting new clients.

References available 

Call Teri at 250-516-4550

  DANIEL MACISAAC

MACISAAC AND MACISAAC  
                     BARRISTERS, SOLICITORS, NOTARIES PUBLIC

      
     

       2227 SOOKE ROAD                    250-478-1131
        VICTORIA, B.C. V9B 1W8                      FAX 250-478-3106
         www.macisaaclaw.caEMAIL: mac@macissaclaw.ca

We are accepting advertising 

Please call the office 
250-479-7413

We are accepting advertising 

Please call the office 
250-479-7413

We are accepting advertising 

Please call the office 
250-479-7413

We are accepting advertising 

Please call the office 
250-479-7413
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